25 Dartmouth Street Garden City, NY 11530 516-352-1205 stannesgcschool.org

Dr. Thomas J. Fasano, Principal Ann-Marie Zino, Assistant Principal

October 12, 2023

Dear Parents:

As we continue to pray for peace in the Middle East as a school community, we want to assure you that the Department of Education in the Diocese of Rockville Centre is in constant communication with all levels of law enforcement regarding any potential issues of concern.

As the St. Anne's staff, we continue to be vigilant, as we are each day, in and around our buildings and grounds. As Principal, I continue to communicate with our local School Resource Officer from the Garden City Police Department as well as the Nassau County Office of Homeland Security.

Our message to our students in daily morning prayer and at our school-wide Mass this morning is to demonstrate the peace, kindness and concern for one another that we pray will take hold in the world.

I refer you as well to the attached message from Bishop John O. Barres.

We thank you for your continued prayers and support, and I remind you that you can always reach out to me with any questions or concerns.

Respectfully,

Dr. Thomas J. Fasano

Principal